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  (Translated from Russian) 

Ref. 194/064/137 

28 July 2016, Geneva 
To the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights defenders,  
Mr. Michel Forst 

Dear Mr. Forst, 

Let me take this opportunity to reaffirm once again the readiness of the Kyrgyz 
Republic to conduct a mutually beneficial and constructive dialogue with you. 

As you know, considerable work has been and continues to be done in the country to 
create a solid democratic foundation and mechanisms to safeguard the rule of law and 
human rights.  

In this connection, human rights organizations and civil society play a particularly 
important role. A strong civil society based on the principles of pluralism and capable of 
bringing together broad strands of the population is an important factor in the democratic 
processes under way in the country. 

In 2012, you sent an appeal regarding the case of Mr. Azimjan Askarov in the 
context of his professional activities, to which Kyrgyzstan responded by providing 
information. In this connection, you continue to raise the matter of this criminal case. 

On 31 March 2016, as you know, the Human Rights Committee adopted Views in 
which it declared inadmissible Mr. Askarov’s claims that he had been persecuted 
because of his activities as a human rights defender  or for belonging to an ethnic 
minority. 

In line with national legislation and the international obligations of the Kyrgyz 
Republic, the judgment of Jalal-Abad Provincial Court of 10 November 2010 and the ruling 
of the Supreme Court of 20 December 2011 were overturned by a ruling of the Judicial 
Chamber for Criminal Cases and Administrative Offences of the Supreme Court of 12 July 
2016, and the criminal case involving the convict Mr. Askarov was sent to the Chüy 
Provincial Court for a new examination. 

In light of the above, we request that you remove examination of Mr. Askarov’s 
criminal case from your agenda, as it is a matter for the criminal justice system alone.  

Please accept the assurances of our highest consideration.  

Yours sincerely, 

D. Mukashev 
Permanent Representative 

    




